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	Media Follows Up on New Year’s Eve Service and 405 Freeway Widening 

Today, the Los Angeles Times, KCRW Radio, Beverly Press and other media interviewed Media Relations staff about Metro service to the Tournament of Roses and free rides on New Year’s Eve. A successful press event with the Rose Queen and her court was held yesterday and that generated numerous TV, radio, newspaper and web stories. A separate press release on free rides offered on Metro New Year’s Eve was issued today, and Deputy Executive Officer of Public Relations, Marc Littman will represent Metro at an LAPD press event New Year’s Eve to further promote this public safety service. 

The Los Angeles Times tomorrow also is expected to publish a story on the 405 Freeway northbound carpool lane project that is getting underway. A reporter interviewed Executive Director of Highway Programs, Doug Failing earlier today, who noted the stretch of the 405 freeway from the I-10 to the 101 freeway is one of the most congested in the nation. Failing noted having carpool lanes from the San Fernando Valley to Orange County in both directions certainly will help commuters, especially, if there are direct connectors to major venues such as airports and universities that will spur carpooling; however, further freeway widening is not practical. The next step is to look at smart ramp metering that would help regulate traffic entering the freeway not only from the ramps, but also coordinate traffic on adjacent streets that feed into the freeways. 

Los Angeles Magazine also interviewed me today for a feature profile that may be published in February.  

http://www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_208.htm
CEO Board Box

At the September, 2009 Board meeting, Director Najarian requested that staff consider a proposal to allow transmission of text messages in the Metro Rail subway tunnels once it is determined that this would not compromise our security on the system. Click here for an update on the status of allowing access to cellular service on our subway system.

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/091229_Cell_Phone_Services_in_Subway_Stations.pdf
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